## October 11, 2022

At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carlton. Present were the following Board members: Councilman Josh Narburgh, Councilman Brian McCue. Absent were Councilwoman Deborah Yockel, Councilman Dana Woolston, and Attorney Douglas Heath.

Also present was Kurt VanWycke, Highway Supt.

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the Minutes from September 13, 2022 were approved by Mr. Narburgh and seconded by Mr. McCue and carried

Issues have been brought to the Town Boards attention regarding Chickens and Roosters being allowed on properties that do not meet the two acre minimum for farm animals. The Roosters are a constant Noise issue and now there are rats in the area seeming to come from the chickens. Discussion followed.

A motion by Me. Narburgh to accept the tentative budget as the Preliminary budget seconded by Mr. McCue and carried

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to schedule the Public hearing for the 2023 Budget on Wednesday October 26<sup>th</sup> at 6:30 second by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the Supervisors report seconded by Mr. Narburgh and carried.

A motion by Mrs. Ashbery to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Zoning report, Seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. McCue to Approve Justice Hurleys Report, Seconded by Mr. Narburgh and carried

The Carlton Fire Co. gave an update on calls and man hours.

Mrs. Ashbery stated that the \$4,000 that was approved to be paid to COVA has not been paid out yet as there are a few issues that need to be addressed first.

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the October Vouchers second by Mr. Narburgh and carried.

Mrs. Ashbery gave an update that the Board is working with the ZEO to move forward with the issues on Hanlon Rd at the Mr. Wells junk yard.

Mrs. Ashbery also stated that there has been multiple discussions regarding the labor camp that has been approved to be built on Kendrick rd. Mrs. Ashbery went on to state that the Browns are

well within compliance to build the facility on that property and that the Town will not put a stop work order on the project.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to adjourn, seconded my Mr. McCue. Meeting adjourned at 7:28